
 
 
 
 
 

HORLEY PARISH COUNCIL 

AGENDA 

Dear Councillor, 

You are summoned to attend a meeting of the Parish Council which will be held online at 7.30 pm 

on Thursday 25 June 2020. 

Clerk to Horley Parish Council 

 

1) Apologies for absence 

2) Declaration of Interests 

3) Minutes of the Meeting held on 16 April 2020 

4) Matters arising 

5) Finance  2019/20 Annual Audit 

The Council’s accounts for the year to 31 March 2020 have now been reviewed by the Council’s internal 

auditor, who has confirmed that there are no matters which he wishes to draw to the attention of the 

Council.  The Internal Auditor report, Annual Governance Statement and Annual Accounting Statements 

are attached at Annex 1 to this report, and Members are recommended to resolve that these documents 

be approved.   

 

The Council is no longer required to submit its annual accounts for external audit, and, as last year, can 

now certify that it is exempt as neither gross income nor gross expenditure exceeded £25,000.  A copy of 

the Certificate of Exemption is attached at Annex 2, and Members are recommended to resolve that the 

Council is exempt so that this certificate can be sent to the external auditor.   

 

6) Parking issues at Wroxton Lane 

Following the last meeting, as agreed, the Engineer retained by the Council submitted a pre-application 
advice request to Cherwell District Council, seeking their views on the proposed parking area at Wroxton 
Lane.  The conclusion that the Council’s planning officer has come to is as follows:- 

" In consideration of the proposals we need to undertake a balancing exercise to examine whether 
any adverse impacts of a development would be outweighed by the benefits such that, 
notwithstanding the harm, it could be considered sustainable development within the meaning 
given in the NPPF.  

The proposals would provide additional parking for residential properties within the village and 
would potentially alleviate pressures on demand for on-street parking within the village. It is 
considered that there would be a clear community benefit in this respect.  

However, the proposals would result in a visually intrusive form of development that would fail to 
preserve the overriding character and appearance of this attractive edge of village location and 



 
 
 
 
 

surrounding Conservation Area, resulting in environmental harm; and would further potentially 
result in highway safety issues.  

Overall it is considered that the proposal’s benefits would be significantly and demonstrably 
outweighed by the identified harm and therefore unfortunately any planning application for these 
proposals is very unlikely to be considered favourably.” 

A copy of both the application and the full response are attached as appendices to this report.  It is 
difficult to see how the Council can resolve this parking problem, unless it is prepared to contest a 
likely planning refusal. 

 
7) Applications for charitable and other donations 

 
Since the last meeting the Council has received a request for funding from Marie Curie Nurses.  They 
provide nursing support to those dying both in their homes and in hospices.  The current pandemic has 
greatly increased the demand for their services, and they are seeking to raise additional funding.  More 
information can be found at www.mariecurie.org.uk 
 

8) Date of next meeting 

To be discussed 
     

9)  Any other urgent business 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.mariecurie.org.uk/donate?utm_source=google&utm_medium=cpc&utm_campaign=GDA2020&utm_term=%2Bmarie%20%2Bcurie&utm_content=429187200693&gclid=CjwKCAjw26H3BRB2EiwAy32zhRUerzoJxD45fJXrqwENQ_v2XaBltbPJEVbzrOFdI-eYolLh0ZSroRoCIJAQAvD_BwE
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Annex 2 

 


